
All Saints Episcopal ChuChurch, 500 Lake Avenue, Bay Head, NJ  08742   Phone:  732-892-7478 

For All The Saints 

Dear Friends, 

 

While a few of the ‘Saints’ of All Saints Episcopal Church have already returned to the Jersey Shore 
from the warmer areas to the south, more will be arriving back for the summer in the next month or 
so. Please know that we have missed you and welcome you home! This summer, when you have  
family and friends visiting with you, please bring them by so we can celebrate their being here, too.  

 

Liturgical Ministries 

I continue to urge all folks who may be feeling a call to the ministries of usher, altar guild, acolyte,  
chalice bearer, and lector to act on those ‘feelings.’ Please give prayerful and thoughtful consideration 
to your becoming involved with one or more of these ministries. Your help is really needed. If you 
think that God may be calling you to one of these ministries, please contact me by calling or texting my 
cell phone.  

 

Celebrating the Day of Pentecost and Trinity Sunday 

In May, we celebrate two of the Principal Feasts of the Church. On Sunday, May 20, we celebrate The 
Day of Pentecost, which commemorates the Descent of the Holy Spirit upon the Apostles, fifty days 
after the Resurrection of Christ. The liturgical color for Holy Spirit, which is red, has become associated 
with this day. So, remember to wear “RED.” Also, on this day we will renew our own baptismal  
covenant. Then, on Sunday, May 27, we celebrate Trinity Sunday. On Trinity Sunday we remember and 
honor the eternal God: the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit.  

 
Summer Service Coming Soon 

Our summer worship service will begin on the Saturday of Memorial Day weekend (May 26). This special 
outdoor service takes place at 5:30 pm on Saturdays through the Saturday of Labor Day Weekend 
(September 1) in the Memorial Garden. If the weather is inclement, we take the service indoors. With 

summer activities gearing-up soon, this could fit very nicely into your summer-Saturday schedule. 

 The Rector’s Corner . . . .  
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Wed. May 2, 9, 16, 23—11:00 am—Bible Study 

                                              6:30 pm—Benedictine Way 

Sun. May 13—9:00 am—Anglican Studies for Teens 

Sun. May 13—Mother’s Day 

Tues. May 15—12:00 noon—Women’s Guild, details page 5 

Thurs. May 17—7:00 pm—Vestry Meeting 

Sun. May 20—9:00 am—Anglican Studies for Adults 

Sun. May 20—Church School Bar-B-Q, following 10:15 service 

Sat. May 26—5:30 pm—Holy Eucharist in the Garden 

Mon. May 28—Memorial Day  

Tues. May 29—4-6 pm—Supper with All Saints 

Contacting the rector  

When you want to contact me, please use my cell phone—(951) 303-4815—to call or text me. It’s the best 
way to connect with me. Using my cell phone is much more efficient than calling the church. The recording 
at the church prompts people who are calling for me to use my cell phone. If I’m unable to answer your call, 
please leave a message. I’ll call or text you back. Of course, you can also send me an email 
(rector@allsaintsbayhead.org).  

 

Check Out our Website 

The church’s website contains a lot of important and helpful information that is updated and added to  
regularly. Please refer to it often (www.allsaintsbayhead.org). 
 

òAnd, please remember, I am counting on seeing you in church!ó 

 

Blessings, 

 

Robert 
 

The Reverend Robert A. Nagy, Rector 

events 

mailto:rector@allsaintsbayhead.org


May  1—Ernie Scherler 

May  3—Anita Domino 

                 Gail Houston 

May  4—Bea Nagy 

May  6—Len Ludovico 

May  7—Matthew Stango  

May  8—Heather Knapp 

May 12—Rachel Beaton 

May 13—Diane Lippert 

May 14—Jeanne Guempel 

                 Janice Kiefer 

                 Betty Yersin 

May 15—Kathy Royal 

May 16—Sophia Mastroserio 

                 Sarah-Ann Yersin 

 
May 17—Tyler Viducic 

May 18—Ally Johnson 

                 Daniel Kurtzke 

                 Jennifer Zanna-Kolakowski 

May 19—Patty Thropp 

May 21—Kacia Dolci 

May 23—Nancy Erickson 

                 Robert Kurtzke 

May 24—Heath McLendon 

May 26—Cortney Baldwin 

May 27—Lynne Adkins 

May 29—Donna Knapp 

May 31—Jeniene Stango  
 

Birthday Wishes . . . .  

Anniversary Blessings . . . .  

 

May  1—Linda & Kevin Ryan 

May  7—Wendy & Dave Johnson 

May 13—Joyce Cornelius & Ted Griffin 

May 15—Meg & Steve Beresik 

                 Alysia & Rick Litton 

                 Susan & Bill Rogers 

                 Joan & Peter Wright 

May 25—Betty & Ken Yersin 

May 30—Judy & Heath McLendon 

Service Awards  . . . .  

The Women’s Guild Student Service Award applications are now available in the church 

office.  These awards are open to students who are continuing their education and have  

given service to the church.  Please return the application by June 1. 
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Church School . . . .  
Another Church School year is coming to an end.  Our last day will be May 20 and 
we will conclude with our annual barbecue.  Please look for the sign-up sheet on 
the bulletin board as it gets closer.   

Also, we will be having our second family service on that date as well.  The children are excited to be able 
to take part in the service in various roles.  We hope that you can attend! 

         Cyndi McGlynn  

Thank You . . . .  

A Surf & Turf dinner was hosted by Diane, Angelina and Britta Lippert on Sunday, April 15.  Sixty 

people attended this wonderful evening with delicious food, wine and fellowship.  All proceeds 

were generously returned to All Saints in the amount of $3,010.  The Vestry voted to add the 

funds to the account set aside for replacing the roof.  A resounding ¢I!bY-¸h¦ to the Lippert 

family in continuing the dinner in loving memory of the late Regis Lippert who created this special 

event many years ago.  And thank you to ALL who helped in any way to make this such a  

successful evening.  

Can you help? . . . .  

We are a “friendly church community” at All Saints and warmly welcome visitors and newcomers 

each Sunday.  This Spring we are forming a Greeters/Welcoming Newcomers Program to plan 

events and improve ways we can be a congregation that NOT only states “all are welcome” but 

intentionally acts toward achieving this goal.  PLEASE help with this ministry.  Call Julie  

Chowansky, 732-449-3458 or email me at juliechowansky@gmail.com.  “Share with the Lord’s 

people who are in need.  Practice hospitality.”  Romans 12:13 (NIV) 

          Julie Chowansky  
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Women’s Guild . . . .  

 

The Women’s Guild April 17 meeting featured a program with speaker Lydia Kugler, Vice  

President of the Girls Friendly Society of the Diocese of NJ.  We watched a slideshow and 

learned about this wonderful organization for young women. 

Our next meeting is Tuesday, May 15 at noon in Bristol Hall.  Parishioner James Doran, Jr. will 

lead the program on Therapy & Service dogs.  It’s sure to be very informative and enjoyable.  

Come join us for a day of fun and fellowship! 

        Anita Domino  

Legacy Giving . . . .  

This is a follow-up article on legacy giving which appeared in our newsletter earlier in the 

year.  As promised, the Legacy Society has been formed.  The purpose of our Legacy Society is 

to recognize those individuals and families who have remembered All Saints Church in their 

estate plans through a planned gift.  Further, the Society serves to enable members and 

friends to witness the value of All Saints in their lives and secures its ministries for generations 

to come. 

The Legacy Society is totally inclusive; a gift of any size will qualify for membership.  Also, you 

have only to declare that you intend to leave a planned gift or bequest to the church to  

become a member.  There are numerous ways for members to choose to have the church in 

their estate plan, including an outright endowment gift.  Refer to the “Planned Giving”  

brochure that was sent to the congregation after the January annual meeting.  You may also 

refer to the planned giving link on our website allsaintsbayhead.org. 

 

There will be more information forthcoming from the Planned Giving Committee in the 

months ahead. 

        Richard Derrick  
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… every time our church bell calls us to worship, every time we take our seats, and every time our eyes are drawn to the 
central stained glass window above the altar we are enjoying the generosity of the Littell-Emlen-Hall family?  Various 
members of this extended family played an integral role in establishing All Saints Church. 

Today the legacy of this family is commemorated at All Saints in various ways—for instance, some 
of you may have seen these names on small brass plates on the east wall of the choir.  So, who 
were these people? 
 
The family patriarch, Squier Littell, was born in Burlington, New Jersey on December 3, 1803 into a 
family that had arrived in the colonies in the 17th century.  Squier, whose parents died when he was 
very young, was raised by his uncle and namesake, Dr. Squier Litell of Butler County, Ohio.  Like his 
uncle, young Squier went into medicine after graduating from the University of Pennsylvania in 
1824.  While in Philadelphia he met his wife to be, Mary Emlen.  Mary was born into a prominent 
Philadelphia Quaker family whose roots in America also extended back to the 17th century.  On  
November 13, 1834 Squier and Mary were married.  The young doctor quickly achieved fame both 
in his professional and his civic lives.  A year before their marriage he had been selected as one of 
the original four surgeons at Wills Eye Hospital and in 1837 he published a landmark manuscript 
titled ! aŀƴǳŀƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎŜŀǎŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 9ȅŜΦ  At the same time he was also active in church activities, 
becoming a trustee and officer of the Society for the Advancement of Christianity in Pennsylvania.  
Squier and Mary started a family shortly after their marriage: their daughter Rosalie was born in 
1835 and son Emlen Trenchard in 1838.  Not long after her son’s birth, Mary died leaving Squier to 
raise their two young children.  Little is known about Rosalie’s formative years, but Emlen is known 
to have attended the University of Pennsylvania.  Upon receiving his B.A. degree in 1856 and M.A. 

degree in 1859, Emlen pursued a career in architecture and soon began to develop a reputation for his ecclesiastical  
designs, meaning churches and especially Episcopal churches.   
 
On July 2nd, 1833, two years before Rosalie’s birth, Andrew Douglass Hall was born in Hempstead, New York.  By the late 
1840s A. Douglass (his preferred moniker) was attending the University of Pennsylvania.  After graduating in 1852 he 
attended Jefferson Medical College where he received his medical degree in 1854.  It wasn’t long before Dr. Hall joined 
the staff at Wills Eye Hospital.  It also wasn’t long before he met Rosalie, and on July 17th, 1864 he and Rosalie were  
married at St. James the Less Episcopal Church in Philadelphia.  By 1880, the Halls had three children – Maria, Douglass, 
and Emlen – and were living in a 4-story townhouse in Center City Philadelphia.  Living with them was Squier Littell, who 
by then was 76 years old. 
 
In the mid-1880s, the Hall family bought property in Bay Head on the corner of Howe Street and East Avenue and built 
their summer home.  Religious Episcopalian that he was, A. Douglass and a several other like-minded folks decided they 
needed a summer church in Bay Head, so he asked his brother-in-law, the architect Emlen Trenchard Littell, to design 
one.  Well, Emlen designed one, Wyckoff Applegate built it, and A. Douglass wrote a check that covered a part of the cost.  
The result in the summer of 1889 was our original church, the small, building standing alone in the sand by Scow Ditch.  
Two years later, on March 4th, 1891, Emlen Trenchard Littell died, but it appears he had already designed the transept, 
crossing, and extension of the sanctuary to the east.  That addition was not built until ten years after he died. 
 
Commemorating the lives of several of these folks is the bronze bell that was installed in the bell tower honoring the  
contributions of A. Douglass Hall after his death in 1905, the beautiful sanctuary that memorializes the skill and artistry of 

Emlen Trenchard Littell, and the iconic stained glass window dedicated “To the Glory of God in Loving Memory of  
Rosalie Littell Hall, Entered into rest September 18th, 1894.” 
          aŀǊƪ 5ǳǊƘŀƳ 

 

Again, I am indebted to Ramsay Fisher, father of Barbara DeAmicis, who, in his History of All Saints Church, 1889 ð 1989, provided im-

portant parts of this story relating to the Hall family members in the late 1800s in Bay Head.  

Did you know that . . .   



Please submit ideas 

Linda Gyurko by email 

landbg@optonline.net   
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A View from the Pew . . . .  

I was surprised and delighted to read Rick Hager’s review of DƻŘ /ŀƭƭƛƴƎΦ  Like him, I encountered it 

years ago, when I read it daily, and also like him, I’m sorry to have lost this daily habit. I was  

introduced to it in a Hazelden publication for members of Twelve Step Groups. The readings were so 

original and insightful I asked a friend where they came from and was told about the experiment in 

prayer by the two women in postwar Britain.  We began sharing the daily readings, often calling each 

other to comment on them.  One day I called her about a wonderfully apt reading and was told, “But 

that’s not the right reading for today”. 

I was in the wrong month.   

I was meant to be in the wrong month, I concluded.  This was the beginning of a miracle in my life, 

and an acceptance of miracle, which I believe is necessary for being a Christian.  

      We are in a box of space and time… 

     … is a phrase I remember from the readings. 

My box was a time of despair and addiction.  The daily readings played a role in escaping it.  We  

create our own joy.  That is how I’ve lived ever since this long ago time.  I’m thankful for this church, 

and the Wednesday discussions of the Benedictine Rule for deepening this joy. 

I’m excited by this new column.  I’ve recently finished a book I really recommend:  5hwh¢I¸ 5!¸Σ ¢ƘŜ 

²ƻǊƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ {ŀǾŜŘ ōȅ .ŜŀǳǘȅΣ ōȅ Kate Hennessy, the grand daughter of Dorothy Day, who grew up in 

the passionate experiment that was the Catholic Worker. 

  

          Barbara de la Cuesta  

Editor’s Note:  The “View from the Pew” column is 

open to all parishioners.  I hope you will join Rick 

Hager and Barbara de la Cuesta and consider 

writing an article for a future edition.  We will do 

the editing for you, just give us your thoughts on 

subjects you feel would be of interest to others.   
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Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

  1 2 
8:30 am  Holy Eu-
charist  

3 

 
4 5 

6 
8:00 & 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 
 
 
 

7 
 

8 9 
 
8:30 am  Holy Eu-
charist  
 
 

10 
 

11 12 
 

13 
8:00 & 10:15 am 
 Holy Eucharist 
 
 

 

14 
  
 

15 16 
8:30 am  Holy Eu-
charist  
 

17 
 

18 19 

 

20 
8:00 & 10:15 am 
 Holy Eucharist 
 
 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
 
8:30 am  Holy Eu-
charist  

 
 

24 25 
 

26 
 
5:30 pm Holy 
Eucharist in the 
garden 

27 
8:00 & 10:15 am 
 Holy Eucharist 

 

28

 

29 30 
8:30 am  Holy Eu-
charist  

31   

 
      

https://www.newsletternewsletter.com/SearchArt/ImageDetail.asp?image_id=21616
https://www.newsletternewsletter.com/SearchArt/ImageDetail.asp?image_id=95099423

